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	Gofynnwch Am: 21st Century Schools
Please Ask For

  

	Rhif  Est:
744227
Ext No:  


	Fy Nghyf:

My Ref: 
	  
	Eich Cyf:

Your Ref:
	
	Dyddiad:

Date:
	30th April 2018

	

	Dear Sir/Madam,

	

	PROPOSAL TO CREATE AN ‘ALL THROUGH’ 3 – 19 SCHOOL AT GARTH OLWG


	Further to my letter dated 2nd March 2018, I would confirm that, following the publication of a statutory notice on 2nd March and a 28 day notice period, four objections to the above proposal were received. These objections, together with the responses of the Council were considered at a meeting of our Cabinet held on 19th April 2018; Cabinet carefully considered this information and resolved to implement the proposal, with effect from 1st September 2019.
A summary of the reasons for the decision to implement this proposal is given below:
It is the Council’s view that creating a new ‘all through’ 3 – 19 school on the Garth Olwg Campus will improve educational outcomes and provision and increase the availability of Welsh Medium Primary school places for the following reasons;

· The surplus capacity that exists in the Secondary school building can be adapted and utilised to create additional capacity for younger pupils; it should be noted that Primary aged children are already being taught in this building.
· This proposal will increase the availability of Welsh Medium Primary age places in the Garth Olwg catchment area, to meet recognised and evidenced increased demand for such places.
· It will improve educational outcomes by:
· Providing teaching and support staff with more opportunity to develop professionally;
· Enabling greater opportunities for staff to move between key stages and further develop expertise;

· Providing a more appropriate curriculum and wider extra-curricular opportunities which will improve attendance and educational outcomes;
· It will Improve educational provision by:
· Providing the conditions that will enable a broader and more diverse curriculum to be developed to better meet the needs of the school’s young people and in ways that will be viable and sustainable over the longer term;
· Improving the range and quality of facilities and learning resources available to the benefit of all pupils;

· Enabling greater continuity of support for vulnerable groups of pupils;

· Allowing for the potential for financial savings in terms of staffing structures and purchase of services, which accrue to a larger school;  

· Broadening the range of extra-curricular and out-of-school activities and develop them in ways that are sustainable over the longer term; 
· It will improve leadership and management by:
· Providing the opportunity for the headteacher to distribute key leadership tasks such as child protection, literacy, numeracy, special educational needs etc to a greater number of staff and across phases of education;
· Creating leadership opportunities for other staff, and for others to specialise in key areas, which will enhance educational provision and outcomes;
· Allowing teaching and support staff access to a wider range of responsibilities:
· Improved career prospects;

· Improved curriculum co-ordination;

· The opportunity to teach across a wider age range and across different phases;

· An increased range of expertise;

· Improved opportunities for staff interaction /co-ordination.

The evidence and rationale to support these statements is all contained within the consultation document that was circulated widely to all consultees in October 2017. This document is still available on the Council website for any person to view at http://www.rctcbc.gov.uk/EN/GetInvolved/Consultations/Schoolconsultations.aspx.



	The conclusion therefore reached by Cabinet when making their final decision is that the benefits that can be achieved in respect of improved educational outcomes and provision for school pupils in this area, and the increased availability of Welsh Medium Primary age places are the prime reasons for implementing these proposals.
Ysgol Gyfun Garth Olwg and Ysgol Gynradd Gymraeg Garth Olwg will therefore officially close on 31st August 2019, to be replaced by the new ‘all through’ 3 – 19 school on 1st September 2019. The existing school sites and buildings will continue to be used, with building adaptations as necessary being undertaken.

	

	Yours faithfully 


Esther Thomas
Director of Education and Lifelong Learning

  


All Consultees 








